
Invitation to Bid 
 

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to Section 103 of the General Municipal Law of the 

Sate of New York, the Village of Newark is releasing a Request For Proposals for its 

LED Street lighting Conversion and Dark Sky Program. 

 

Bids will be received by the Office of the Village Clerk/Treasurer located on the 3
rd

 floor 

of the Municipal Building, 100 East Miller Street, Newark, NY  14513 until 12 Noon on 

Wednesday, November 30, 2016 at which time they will be opened.  Bids submitted by 

FAX will not be accepted. ALL proposals not received prior to the specified time and 

date will be rejected. Respondents are fully responsible for all aspects of proposal 

delivery and proposal production costs. 

 

The details of this RFP can be obtained at the Village of Newark office located at 100 

East Miller St., Newark, New York 14513, 3
rd

 Floor,  

by email request to: smurawski@villageofnewark.com, or by downloading from our 

website at  

 

Bidders on the contract are required to execute a non-collusive bidding certificate pursuant 

to Section 103d of the General Municipal Law of the State of New York. 

 

The Village of Newark is exempt from the payment of sales and compensation use taxes of 

the State of New York and of cities and counties on all materials, equipment, and supplies 

sold to the Village of Newark pursuant to this contract. Also exempt from such taxes are 

purchases by the Contractor and his Subcontractors of materials, equipment, and supplies 

to be sold to the Village of Newark pursuant to this contract, including tangible personal 

property to be incorporated in any structure, building, or other real property forming part of 

the project. These taxes are not to be included in the Bid. 

 

All bids should be submitted in a sealed envelope marked “Village of Newark LED Street 

lighting Conversion and Dark Sky Program”. 

 

The Village of Newark reserves the right to reject any and all bids.  

 

 

Steve Murawski 

Clerk/Treasurer 

Village of Newark 

 

 

mailto:smurawski@villageofnewark.com

